
 

 

June 5, 2023 
 
RE: Truman & Roosevelt Access 
 
Dear Residents: 
 
In conjunction with the 2023 Ugstad Rd & Arrowhead Rd Improvements project, 
there will be upcoming construction activities that will affect access to Jackson 
Estates. 
 
Starting on Monday, June 5, construction crews will close Truman Drive to complete 
work associated with culverts. This access point into Jackson Estates will remain 
closed through Tuesday, June 6. It will be opened as soon as possible. 
 
Starting on Wednesday, June 7, construction crews will then do the same type of 
work on Roosevelt Drive. This access point will then be closed through Friday, June 9. 
At this point, residents of Jackson Estates will need to utilize Truman Drive to reach 
their homes. 
 
The City learned of this schedule shift at 8:15 a.m. on Monday, June 5 and was able to 
post this update on the website by 8:30 a.m. We know that moving schedules like 
this are not ideal for residents, but we appreciate everyone’s patience and 
understanding. Our contractor is working with multiple crews to put together the 
best project, and with that can sometimes come last-minute changes. 
 
Even with these road closures this week, residents will be able to reach their homes. 
The same is true of emergency vehicles, should they be needed. 
 
Thank you for your patience and understanding during construction. 
 
 
 
Joe Wicklund 
Communications Director 
jwicklund@hermantownmn.com // 218.729.3600 
 


